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HEADS’ CORNER

Hi everyone,
We hope you've had a lovely weekend despite the rain!

Sports Week got off to a fantastic start today and the children have been enjoying some great
activities today, with more to come through out the week. Please can your children come to school
in their PE Rits each day so they are ready to go. We are very sad that we are unable to celebrate
with a Sports day this year, but this does mean the children will have just as much fun and you all
have another year to practice for the Parent/Carer race!

We have been hearing lots of wonderful singing from our Y6s as they rehearse for their end of year
production. We will have to make some changes to the performance times and dates after the
announcement last week, with restrictions staying in place until the 19™ July and we will get that
information to you as soon as possible.

Have a great week!

Jennie Reed and Nicola Hayles

Can Can Can
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NOTICES AND NEWS

NATIONAL SPORTS WEEK

We are delighted to kick start National Sports Week- the children are extremely excited to be
participating to many specialised sports and improving their overall fitness and wellbeing. There is a
swim for some year groups who don’t normally swim along with our reqular Year group swims.
Please check if your child has a swim this week and send them in 'beach ready’ on this day:

Tuesday
Year 4
Year 1 (as normal)

Wednesday
Year 2
Year 3 (as normal)

Thursday
Reception (as normal)
Year 5 (as normal)

We will update you on all our wonderful exciting sport activities next week and hopefully you'll be
hearing all about it at home too! We have put a voluntary donation on your School Money account
should you wish to contribute to the fantastic workshops set up and buying new sports equipment
for our PE department.




RE SPIRITED ARTS COMPETITION 2021

Please remember the RE Spirited Arts Competition where each class can make an amazing
work of art that shows what unites us, brings us together, joins humans as one person and
expresses our harmony.

Be as creative as you can!

Only 10 classes will go through to the finall
Will it be your class?

Deadline: Friday 9™ July
Submit to: Miss Tsiaparis, 4 Cherry

“We have far more in common with each other than that which divides us.” — Jo Cox MP

THANK YOU

A big thank to parents for the donations of tomato plants,
nursery, reception and year 1 are now eagerly watching and
waiting for tomatoes.

YEAR 2 TRANSITION AFTERNOON

Year 2 invited Grasvenor over for a transition afternoon. They played ‘getting you know you’
games




YEAR 2

Year 2 had great fun for our wow starter for our topic Beachcombers. We had a beach day where the

children got to; play in the water, play with dry and wet sand, draw and trace shells, explore floating
and sinking and do some chalking




VACANCY FOR RELIEF MEALTIME SUPERVISOR

We are looking to recruit Relief Mealtime Supervisors on an as-and-when basis. You would
need to be available to work at short notice as this role is to cover sickness and absence. You
must be flexible, caring, responsible and conscientious. Responsibilities include supervision in
the dining hall and playground.

e Closing date : Monday 5 July 2021 at 12 noon

e Interview: By arrangement, candidates may be interviewed before the closing date if
their application is successful

An Application pack can be downloaded from our website www.underhillschool.org
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House attendance

. Balmoral — 91.53%
. Windsor — 94.77%
. Holyrood — 94.81%

@ Sandringham — 93.84%
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Samedin
Sienna
Liron
Sidra

Abu
Zaheen
Zosia
Summer
Lexi
Mariama
Oleksandr
Santiago
Norah
Jasmine
Abdulrahman
Yaqub
Jay

Harry
Jack

If your child has had a Covid test, please email
results to: attendance@underhill.barnetmail.net




Year group | Drop off time | Pick up time

Nursery AM | 8.45am 11.45pm PUNCTUALITY

Nursery PM | 12.30pm 3.30pm Please can you ensure your child is at
Reception | 8.55am 3.20pm school on time each day. If a child is
Year 1l 8.50am 3.10pm repeatedly late they miss crucial learning.
Year 2 8.40am 3.20pm Also you run the risk of incurring a fine
zgz;i gig:m ggggm from the London Borough of Barnet.
Year 5 8.50am 3.30pm

Year 6 8.40am 3.20pm

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

June 21*-June 25" Sports Week

Monday July 12* Reports will start to be emailed out from this date
Tuesday July 13" Year 6 Production

Wednesday July 14" Year 6 Production

Monday July 19" Reception class Graduation 2.15pm

Tuesday July 20™" Transition Day

Wednesday July 21 Afternoon-End of Year Class Parties
Wednesday July 21*° Nursery Graduation 10.45am and 2.30pm
Wednesday July 21* Year 2 Graduation

Thursday July 22" School finishes at 2pm for the Summer Holidays
Thursday September 2" School returns




Underhill

A Sure Stert Children’s Centre

Welfare advice

Get help free confidential help and support with Council tax benefits, Child tax credits, Working
family tax credits, Child benefit, Housing benefit, Disability living allowance, Maternity benefits and
application forms/appeals

Locality Housing Navigator advice
Struggling with rent arrears, been served a notice by a landlord, not sure about claiming
Discretionary housing payments

Email info@underhillcc.barnetmail.net or call 020 8449 2423 to book a telephone
appointment for Welfare or Locality Housing Navigator advice
Telephone Counselling text 07718 648305 to arrange sessions

Our Children’s Centre are running face to face and virtual sessions which you must book
in advance:

Boogie Mites for 0-5 years old
Face to face — Tuesdays 9.15am -10am. Contact: 07511 273 564
Virtual - Wednesdays 9.15am -10am. Contact 07718 648 305

Rhyme Time for 0-5 years old

Face to face - Mondays 1.30pm -2.15pm. Contact: 07511 273 564

Virtual session Fridays 10.30am - 11.15am. Text 07718 648 305

https://www.barnet.qov.uk/sites/default/files/east central locality timetable -
summer_term 2021.pdf

Underhill

A Sure Stert Children’s Centre
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Putting the Community First

Underhill

A Sure Start Children’s Centre

LONDON BOROUGH

Baby Self Weighing

At Underhill School & Children’s Centre
Mays Lane, Barnet, EN5 2LZ

Book on only

Monday 1pm - 3pm
To book text 07950 791 287

Address: Undemill School & Children's Centre, Mays Lane, Barnet, ENS 2L.Z Tel: 020 8449 2423 Email: info@underhilicc bametmail.net
Other Children Centres in Central/East Locality: BEYA Bamet Exw Years Alllance Children's Centre, Brookhil Nursery School, EN4 8SD
Email: uk

Newstead Chikdren's Centre, 1 Fallows Qme Eall Fm‘.ﬂsy N2 8LG Email: Newsteadfibamet.gov.uk

Local Government LONDON BOROUGH

FERZON CENTA

If you are likely to
become homeless
in the next 8 weeks,
contact your council
for help now.

There are different types of
support your council could
offer you.

For example, they may offer you
advice, support to find longer-term
housing or help so you can stay

in your home.

.@

For more information please visit:
www.gov.uk/if-y t-risk-of-
or barnethomes.org

Please call Barnet Homes’ Housing Options
Service on 020 8610 3539
or email | i 1 barnett org




